Bedford Bicycle Advisory Committee Minutes

Minutes from November 13 , 2002

Present: Ray Ruetenik, Joel Parks, Charlie Schwerin, Bob Sawyer, Jim Nevins, Charlie Webster, Holly Webster

Minutes from October were approved and  will continue with the AI system

Continuing:

Youth biking issues – Joel has agreed to put together a program for bicycle instructions for 1hour/week for 3-8 weeks for an after school program for the Bedford After School Program run by the Bedford YFS.  Sue Baldauf is the contact, to whom Joel will submit his program in mid-February for sessions to start in early April.  He will present them to this committee at the January meeting (AI2, Sept 11,2002,Joel). 
Concord Road  parking area –Ray and his committee met on Saturday at the site.  Our committee said that the current plan as shown by Ray, and given by the Rotary, is acceptable but we feel in could be improved upon by rotating the parking spaces to align the center line with the RR bed and by moving the driveway entrance west 20 feet to increase the sight line from the east.  In this way bikes and pedestrians will cross at the guardrail. Ray will give this recommendation, which we approved of unanimously, to Roger Cor.bin

West Bikeway –We recommend to the Selectmen that we support Rich Warrington’s recommendation for a permanent and readily maintainable surface.  Joel will call Mark Siegenthaler to pass this on.  We will follow up with Rich Warrington’s engineering plan.  (AI8, Nov. 13,2002,Joel)  Charlie Webster suggested that we invite the Concord group to our multi-town meeting in April.  Joel suggested putting Craig DellaPenna on the list for receiving these minutes.  We’re not sure as a committee what the west bikeway should be called in the future.  West Bikeway, Minuteman Extension, and Reformatory Line are possibilities that we will discuss in the future.
Depot Park – Utility work has started.   The Freight House has had gross sales this year of over $30,000.  

NGRT –Tabled until next meeting.

Bridge Street path – The above mentioned committee went to look at the Bridge Street path.  Ray took some measurements and presented a drawing which he had shared with Elizabeth Bagdonis who seemed in favor of using this drawing as an existing plan and to make a new one of what we want.  We need to make such a plan, take it to Rich Warrington, and then to Mr. Drucker.  Joel wants something between the path and the Stop and Shop building, as bollards and chain.  Ray wants this issue to come before town meeting .  He will make measurements and a new plan.  The committee will meet again this Saturday at 11am.  (AI2,Oct. 9,2002,Ray).  

East-Bedford Industrial Area – Tabled until next meeting.
DPW items – (AI4, Oct. 9, 2002, Joel)  Charlie Webster commented upon the addition of crosswalk signs where the NGRT crosses roads.  They are good.  When Joel call Rich, he should thank him for these signs. 
Bike Parking – ATM article.  Joel spoke informally with Sandra Hackman and Bob Fagan about getting on the spring town meeting agenda and promises  to speak again formally.

Sidewalk passability -  Joel will draft a letter to the editor of the Minuteman newspaper which Ray will edit and send. (AI10,Nov.13,2002,Joel and Ray)
Police accident reports – The accident 5/8/02 that Bob was directed to find more about was indeed the fault of the cyclist.  Bob did speak to the police.  They took his name and address and promised to send him reports as they become available.  If none come, he was go to police again. (A15,Oct.9,2002,BobSawyer)  We suggested that he try for an appointment with the chief whom we have found to be very community oriented.  
Bike tour ala Arlington – Joel went and Bob Evans came by automobile.  The event was rained out.  They did not find a way from Winterberry to Jeffry Circle/Davis Road.  Joel will talk to Elizabeth Bagdonis.  (AI11,Nov.13,2002,Joel) re where the connection should be.

Bedford Comprehensive Plan- Joel  did get us copies.  Ray went over his list of recommendations.  Ray and Joel will write up his ideas and present them at our next meeting. (A12,Nov13,2002,Ray and Joel)
Next meeting: Jan. 8, 2003, 7:30 Town Hall
Bedford Friends of the Minuteman Bikeway
Continuing: 
Web site – Joel has been making progress.

Meeting adjourned at 9:32pm. 

